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Redistricting panel will meet this week

By Jill Terreri

April 25, 2011

The Monroe County Legislature's redistricting commission will meet at 8 a.m. Wednesday in room 406, 39 W. Main St. A special meeting of the legislature will be held at 7 p.m. on the same day, at the same place.

The Monroe County Legislature's redistricting process will accelerate Wednesday morning, when proposals for new district boundaries are unveiled.

The legislature's redistricting commission is scheduled to meet at 8 a.m. in County Office Building, where members will consider plans for what the legislature's 29 districts could look like for the next 10 years. The commission will recommend one plan to the full legislature for a vote.

The legislature will then meet in a special session at 7 p.m. that day to set a public hearing on the plan. The meeting is expected to be brief, with the legislature voting only to set the public hearing and final vote, both likely May 10.

The redistricting process is happening quickly, legislators say, because the situation demands it.

All 29 legislative seats are up for a vote in November, and both major parties are holding their nominating conventions in May. Petitions to appear on the November ballot will be circulated beginning June 7, and candidates need to know what the district boundaries will be before they begin collecting signatures.

Legislative bodies across the country, like the County Legislature, are in the process of redrawing district lines, a decennial ritual following the census. The new boundaries are intended to accommodate population shifts, ensuring the principle of "one person, one vote" as closely as possible.

At all levels of government, the redistricting process has historically been used for the gain of the majority political party.

In Monroe County, the redistricting commission's five members include three Republicans and two Democrats.

Legislature President Jeff Adair, R-Wheatland, who also chairs the commission, said each party is invited to bring their plans to the commission, and the commission would recommend one to the full legislature for a vote.

There was some talk among Democrats late last week that they were hoping for one plan each party could support, instead of two competing plans.

The legislature's redistricting commission traveled around the county last week to collect public input about what the new boundaries should look like.

They didn't hear much.

Over the course of three hearings, four individuals spoke.

The commission has also accepted input via e-mail, and received five responses, as of Thursday.

Four e-mail writers pleaded for an independent process, or a process that doesn't pay attention to party affiliation, and a fifth asked that the new districts not put incumbents into the same districts.

In public comments made at Thursday's hearing, Hamlin Deputy Supervisor Dave Rose asked that Hamlin be placed in a district with such other rural towns as Sweden and Clarkson, which already share services and have more in common with each other than more densely populated areas like Greece.

Pittsford resident Michael Slade showed the commission a map he drafted with redistricting software he found on the internet. He prefers compact districts that respect town boundaries as much as possible, he said.
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